CITY OF ELSBERRY

SPECIAL SESSION MEETING 
MONDAY APRIL 1, 2019
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the afternoon of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 5:00 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Alderman Hartley, Alderman Davis, Alderman Short, Alderman Rockwell, 
City Attorney Robert Guinness, City Clerk Sue Hogarth, Ron Smith & Brian Hemmer from Alliance.  Alderman Harper was unable to attend.                

Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order.  Roll call deemed a quorum present.
OPTIONS FROM ALLIANCE TO SUPPORT / FILL VACANT CITY COLLECTOR POSITION - Ron Smith with Alliance Water Resources   
Ron Smith with Alliance gave a presentation / proposal from Alliance for the Board of Aldermen to consider for supporting and/or filling the vacant City Collector position.  During the past week since the Alliance ladies have been in the office, they have made deposits of $106,000 and have been able to get the March billing finalized and printed out which will be mailed out tomorrow (Tuesday 4/2/19).  They have been able to move this process along with the assistance of Rachel Reed, the previous City Collector, who volunteered to come in for a 1/2 day on Friday 3/29 and all day Monday 4/1.  The ladies are still investigating the amounts billed vs. the amounts posted which is off by several thousand dollars.  They have found some errors in the meter reading system where they were improperly coded which has made extra work for Brian Hemmer and his crew to have to go out and do manual readings but there has been good progress made so far.  

Ron presented a 6-month plan with (3) options as follows:


1)  Fill the position with one of the current Alliance ladies for $5,959/month or 


$72,000 / year 


2) The City can hire / appoint their own person 

3) The City can transfer the billing collection to their Lincoln County offices 

The Alliance ladies, Barb Burkemper, district supervisor and Sarah who has been with Alliance for quite awhile are experienced and have a higher salary if the City would want to consider Option 1.  Alliance could provide a less experienced person that Barb & Sarah could crosstrain to work on our account which would cost $5,313/month or $63,700 / year.  

Within this 6 month plan, Alliance will also help create and write a standard operating procedure manual.  If the City decides to go with Option 2 and bring in their own person, the Alliance ladies will help train this individual.  

The 3rd option would require a transfer of our city accounts to their software system and payments could be placed in a drop box to shuttle to their Lincoln County offices.  This option would cost less at $3,200 / month or $40,000 / year since they can absorb some of their costs in house.   The billing would be handled by an objective 3rd party with no ties to the city so it would be less likely to have any special agreements or circumstances with the city collector directly.  
After the 30 day free period that Alliance has given the city (April 19th), the cost to continue their services would go to the $5,300 level per month for the 6 month period until the Board determines their next option.  He called this their "gentleman's agreement".  

Alderman Rockwell clarified all the options with Ron from Alliance.  Alderman Hartley asked if the City Collector position was not full-time but could be done on a part-time basis if Alliance would consider a different option.   Ron stated that the job responsibilities would have to be split up and he would have to determine what percentage of the job would be handled by Alliance to determine the costs involved but the city would have to bring on a person to handle the other job responsibilities so that would require having (2) people instead of just one person.  

Ron with Alliance stated that April 19th is the 30 day deadline and the board will need to make a decision on how to proceed going forward.  He stated that Alliance is proud to serve the City of Elsberry and to help fill a need for the city.  
Alderman Hartley asked if Rachel Reed would like to come back to the city since she has been volunteering to help on her own time.  He would like to revisit her situation and have her come back if possible since she won't require any training.  He asked if the city can transfer duties to her and City Attorney Guinness said there is no specific law against this but it is a grey area.  

At the last special session board meeting, the Deputy Collector ordinance was revised so that position can be appointed and can live outside the city limits so Rachel could be appointed as the deputy collector.  Mayor Wilch spoke with Rachel and she is willing to come back but is requesting $30,000 / year plus benefits which is about $5,000 more per year than is outlined in the City Collector ordinance.  There was discussion about who would be responsible for the other administrative duties of the City Collector like signing off on the financial report if we don't have a City Collector.  Alderman Short stated that the State Auditor's office allows 4 months to submit the mid-year financial report which would fall after the August election.  
Alderman Hartley is in favor of compensating Rachel Reed and appointing her as Deputy Collector and he hopes that the residents will vote for the change from elected to appointed position in August.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth stated that it would cost the city $4,500 to add the appointed vs. elected vote for the City Collector position to the August ballot as the worst case scenario if no other items are added to the ballot to share the election costs.  Alderman Short asked if there would be a pro-rated situation if we would keep the Alliance lady through April 30th and Ron with Alliance said he could probably work something out if needed. 
A motion was made by Alderman Short to interview Rachel Reed for the deputy collector position in closed session at the April board meeting, seconded by Alderman Hartley.  


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
Motion carried

REVIEW & VOTE ON THE COST TO ADD THE CITY COLLECTOR TO THE AUGUST 2019 BALLOT TO CHANGE THE POSITION FROM AN ELECTED TO AN APPOINTED POSITION
A motion was made by Alderman Short to have City Attorney Guinness draw up an ordinance to add the City Collector position to the August 2019 ballot changing the position from elected to appointed, seconded by Alderman Rockwell.


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
Motion carried

AMENDMENT TO THE AGENDA - Issue with Lagoon Overflow

Mayor Wilch asked the Board to make an amendment to the agenda to add the need to rent a pump for the lagoon due to overflow issues.  A motion was made by Alderman Short to make the amendment to the agenda, seconded by Alderman Hartley.

AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
Motion carried

Brian Hemmer with Alliance explained that the lagoon water is backing up into the outflow structure due to overflow and he is requesting to rent a pump like we did back in 2013 with 600-700 feet of hose and pumping the water out to Lost Creek.  A call was made to the DNR to approve this pump and they are in favor of the decision.  Mayor Wilch is waiting to hear back on the actual cost for the pump and hose.  A motion was made by Alderman Short to approve the lagoon pump & hose, seconded by Alderman Davis.


AYES – All in Favor 
  NAYS – 0
Motion carried

Mayor Wilch mentioned that a special board meeting needs to be set up soon to go over concerns in the City Collector's office when he has all the information collected.   

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Alderman Hartley to adjourn the special session board meeting, seconded by Alderman Rockwell.


AYES - All in Favor

NAYS - 0

Motion Carried

The special session board meeting ended at 5:43PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth                                                                                                                                                                           City Clerk                                                                                                                                   City of Elsberry 
